
                                        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 21, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

Steve Goldsmith reported he had received several phone calls from Dickie Davis regarding the his 

building on Rt 12.  Copy of the plan and septic permit is complete.  

Geral Strout has cancelled his solar project with the solar company. Steve Goldsmith will be in contact 

with him.  

The Surry Democrats will be using the townhall 10/21/2024 for addressing notecards.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Steve Goldsmlith would like to have Zak Payne’s bill adjusted for size change of highway garage 

bathroom. To be added to next weeks manifest.  

Steve Goldsmith will ask him for a quote on painting the porch and columns. 

Avitar has been given authorization to begin house inspections. Letters to homeowners will be sent out 

for appointments.  

Mike Edwards has begun work on the Lower Pond Road culvert. The coffer dam should be in place this 

week. Leon’s was hired to clean up the roadway of trees and debris. The job will be completed with 

plastic culverts with a junction with the existing concrete culvert. It has been noted and reported of 

criminal mischief of a person sighted throwing rocks at his equipment.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes.  

Durwin Clark forwarded the questions for the Hallwood Drive paving to Jay Croteau.  

Planning Board meeting for Wednesday October 23, 2024 for Mark Gross subdivision. John Davis is 

researching soil survey.  

The selectmen discussed the tax rate of $16.82 with contributing reductions for overlay and 

undesignated fund balance.  Signed warrant.  

The selectmen signed the timber tax warrant for Larocca. Jay Croteau emailed to DRA. Copy for Carolyn 

Berglund.  

Agreement to to have Bruce Smith as a Budget Committee member and to assist with the financial forms 

in conjunction with the selectmen’s office.  

Ron Profaizer emailed the Recreation Department to correct any misunderstanding of new email system.  



Nothing official for poll times yet. Traditionally 11 A.M. t0 7:00 P.M. 

Haunted House will be held this weekend Oct 24 and 25. See website for times.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:15b P.M. 

 


